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The Common at Sinnott Farm, Inc.

Executive Board Meeting

 36 Arrowwood Lane

March 20, 2012

7:00 p.m.

In Attendance:     Ann Hanks, Vice President

   Jeff Olmstead, Treasurer – (via conference call)
   Laurie Price, Second Treasurer

   Diane Prescod, Secretary



   Pat Williams, APM

Call to Order:  Pat called the meeting to order at 7:04  p.m.  Four members of the Executive Board were in attendance, there was a quorum.  

Regular Session:


1.  Public Participation


-27 Spring Hill Lane – owner request for shed. Board needs additional




information – which tree will be removed, exact placement. Pat will




send letter detailing information we need to decide upon response.

-16 Quail Run Lane – New paper posted (on front door) – Pat will call County   

Clerk and attorney tomorrow in an effort to determine status -




paper stated it is an abandoned property. 



-Playground area – CNG will be clearing a certain number of feet on each side of




gas line.  Pat reminded them there are private lawns but it does not




appear there will be any interference. Pat has contact information




should it be necessary. Jeff suggested putting information on website




so any impacted homeowners are aware.



-58 Arrowwood Lane – curb damage was not done by Russo, it was 

done by homeowner who will be notified that she must repair



it and is responsible for associated costs.  Pat will send her a letter.



-82 Arrowwood Lane – request to install awning. Pat will send a letter that




awning may be installed over patio/deck and homeowner will be 




responsible for maintenance.



-32 Arrowwood Lane – has a dog run which is like a clothes line from pole to 




tree which appears to be against bylaws.  It is up all of the time.



Pat will send a letter stating that this is an alteration of the outside




and not permissible without Board approval and must be removed.



-Laurie made a motion to accept February 2012 minutes Ann seconded, motion 




passed.

-Jeff made a motion to accept the December 2011 minutes, Ann seconded, 


motion passed.

2.  Financial Report


-Pat reported balances in following accounts: Checking at $12,799; Capital 



Expenditures at $13, 027; Reserve at $20,300; CD at $14,989.

-New budget report format shared.  Pat will check into one question raised by



Jeff – on page 3.

3.  New Business


     A. Street Signs – Pat called companies and is expecting 2 quotes within the week 


which she will forward to Board.


     B. Russo – We have been dissatisfied with performance and contract will be 



discussed and put out to bid. Pat will bring a list of possible



landscape/snow removal companies and will draft specifications for April


meeting for discussion.


     C. Spring Walk Around – Pat stated she could do a Saturday afternoon in early spring.          


Areas of focus for this year must be determined, for example, homes that are



in  need of power washing.  Walk around will take place on Saturday, April 21st 


at 1:00 and last approximately 2 hours.  We will meet in the parking lot by the


playground. If unable to do entire property in one day, we can schedule a 


second day.  

     D. 2011 Tax Returns – extension has been filed.

4.  Committee Reports


     A. Covenant – Ann – All concerns discussed above

     B. Streets and Sewers – Laurie – Will receive files from Patrick

     C. Irrigation & Property Maintenance – Nothing at this time.

     D. Website – Ann – New bylaws signed and posted.  Ann will post CNG information


as discussed above.

Meeting adjourned to Executive Session at 8:01 p.m.
The meeting adjourned to Regular Session at 8:30 p.m.

Motions:


-None at this time.
Discussion:

-Basketball hoop on Quail Run Lane.  Leslie reported one in the street, called Ann.  It


appears that this issue has been resolved.


-Two street lights out – the light on the corner of Terry Plains and Ryefield has been 


reported three times; the light on the corner of Quail Run and Ryefield just 

once. Pat reported on line and Diane by phone.  Diane will email the



work order numbers she has to Pat.


-Next meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 25th, 7:00 p.m. at Bobby Woods’ 



home.
Motion made by Jeff to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Diane, passed.  Meeting adjourned at 8:38 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:

Diane Prescod
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